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Call for papers for Seminar: 
 

The Boundary 
 

CLGE Seminar in Bergen, Norway, 29 – 30April 2009 
 

The Council of European Geodetic Surveyors (CLGE), Bergen University College and NJKF 
(The Norwegian Association of Surveyors) are organising a CLGE Seminar under the title The 
Boundary. 

 

The Seminar will concentrate on the importance of property information with special focus on 
the boundary. One of our main targets will be to use this meeting as an opportunity to open in-
depth discussions in special between European universities. Boundaries and the effects of 
boundary surveys are defined in different ways all over Europe, and it is important to get 
knowledge about how the countries in Europe solve the challenges regarding property 
boundaries. These are important issues for both the society and the landowners. Hence, the 
Seminar will be of interest for everyone working with property boundary issues.  

The Seminar will address the following major topics: 

• Property and the Boundary. 
 

• European platform – importance of property information 
 

• The Boundary and the effects of cadastral surveying.   
How is the property boundary defined? Access to information? How are boundary 
disputes solved? What is the function of the coordinates? Different solutions in Europe 

 

• The future of cadastral surveying as an academic profession   

   
The Seminar will take place in Bergen Norway, 29 – 30 April 2009, at Bergen University 
College. The Seminar fee will be 120 Euro. The seminar fee will cover coffee breaks, dinner on 
Wednesday 29 April and lunch on Thursday 30 April 2009. A seminar website is established, 
see: http://www.theboundary.no/.  

The Seminar will be organised in 4 sessions, all plenary, with oral presentations. A final 
statement will be made. A preliminary program is already presented on the seminar website.  

Papers to be presented at the Seminar should relate to one of the four major topics of the 
seminar. Abstracts, not exceeding 500 words, should be submitted before 1 November 2008. 
Authors will be notified within 1 December 2008 whether or not their abstract has been 
accepted. Deadline for receipt of full paper will be 1 March 2009. The Seminar will be in 
English. All presentations should therefore be prepared in English.  
 



 

Please submit your abstract by email before 1 November 2008 to Arve Leiknes, Bergen 
University College, e-mail ale@hib.no. For questions, contact Arve Leiknes by e-mail or 
telephone +47 91 18 42 57, or Leiv Bjarte Mjøs email lbm@hib.no or telephone +47 90 69 18 
83. 

We can offer publishing of papers in the Norwegian Scientific Journal Kart og Plan. 
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